
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – OCTOBER 6, 2008 

LICENSING BY-LAW AMENDMENTS 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services and City Solicitor, and the Manager of 
Special Projects, Licensing & Permits recommend: 
 
1. That this report be received; and 
 
2. That a by-law be enacted to amend the Licensing By-law substantially in the form attached 

hereto. 
 

Economic Impact 
 
Licensing fees are determined based on the costs, both direct and indirect, of administering and 
enforcing the Licensing By-law. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
Public notice has been given in accordance with Notice By-law 394-2002. 

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to suggest amendments to the Licensing By-law. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

• Council-Directed Amendments 
 
On May 12, 2008, Council directed Staff to make the following amendments to Licensing By-law 
315-2005 (hereinafter referred to as the “Licensing By-law”): 
 
 

“1.  That the Licensing By-law be amended to allow for the delegation of 
administrative authority to the Manager of Licensing to revoke, refuse 
and suspend a business license, subject to an appeal to the Licensing 
Committee, as well as an amendment to the Licensing By-law for the 
delegation of Council’s final decision-making to the Licensing 
Committee, and that the criteria in the Delegation of Powers & Duties 
Policy be followed. 

  
 2. That the Licensing By-law be amended to reflect the new maximum 

fines, and to reflect the ability to seek that Directors and Officers of a 
corporation who knowingly permit By-law contraventions be found guilty 
personally. 

 
 3.  That the Licensing By-law be amended to include the new licensing 

category of Clothing Donation Drop Boxes. 
 
 4.  That amendments be made to the Second Hand Goods section of the 

Licensing By-law to remove identification and transaction requirements 
to reflect the recent caselaw.” 

 



With respect to paragraph 1, sections 1 to 18 of the Amending By-law (Attachment #1) effectuate 
the directed amendments.  With respect to paragraph 2, section 19 effectuate the directed 
amendments.  With respect to paragraph 3, sections 20 to 21 effectuate the directed 
amendments.  With respect to paragraph 4, section 22 effectuate the directed amendments. 
 
 

• Proposed Amendments to the Taxi Section of the Licensing By-law 
 
On June 23, 2008, Council directed Staff to hold a public meeting to consider the following 
amendments to the Taxi Cab section of the Licensing By-law: 
   

“1.  A revised tariff rate, as well as a mechanism for the indexing of tariff 
rates, to reflect in a more timely fashion fluctuations in the cost of 
gasoline and other operating expenses with consideration given, though 
not exclusively, to the Toronto model for a such a mechanism. 

 
 2.  A revised trip sheet. 
 
 3. A protocol with respect to both internal and external advertising. 
 
 4. A protocol for the extension of the service of the life of well-maintained 

vehicles by one year, subject to the approval of the Chief Licensing 
Officer. 

 
 5. A revised site plan process, to require the designation of dedicated taxi 

stands at any site which may reasonably be expected to attract the 
public travelling to and from such site by taxi.” 

 
Pursuant to Council direction, Staff held a public meeting on August 20, 2008 to discuss the 
above noted issues.  Approximately 100 taxi cab representatives attended. 
 
With respect to the paragraph 1, a significant majority of the attendees did not want a mechanism 
for indexing rates to reflect cost of gasoline or operating expenses.  Rather, these attendees 
requested that the tariff rates for the City mirror those in the City of Toronto.  Therefore, Staff are 
proposing that the Licensing By-law be amended so that City tariff rates will change automatically, 
without further amendment to the Licensing By-law, whenever the City of Toronto amends their 
tariff rates.  This will be accomplished by examining City of Toronto tariff rates on March 1 of each 
year and adjusting the City’s tariff rates accordingly.  Section 41 of the Amending By-law contains 
a provision that will effectuate this change. 
 
With respect to paragraph 2, Ace Taxi representatives submitted a sample revised trip sheet to 
Staff.  Upon review of this sample revised trip sheet, Staff are unable to support it, given that it 
lacks important information such as meter readings and information regarding the date, time and 
location of the beginning and end of each trip.  This information is crucial to the proper 
enforcement and administration of the taxi cab section of the Licensing By-law.  However, Staff 
are recommending that the Licensing By-law be amended so that the fare collected section of the 
trip sheet is deleted.    Section 23 of the Amending By-law will effectuate this change. 
 
With respect to paragraph 3, Staff are recommending that advertising be permitted on taxi cabs, 
provided that such advertising is approved as to form and location by the Chief Licensing Officer.  
Section 24 of the Amending By-law will effectuate this change. 
 
With respect to paragraph 4, Staff have concerns regarding any extension of the vehicle service 
life from the current seven years.  A review of other municipalities in the Greater Toronto Area 
indicates that the standard for vehicle service life is seven years. Further extension would only be 
considered if additional inspections beyond the current annual inspection were required.  This 



would have an impact on existing Staff resources. Therefore, Staff are not recommending any 
amendments to the vehicle service life section of the Licensing By-law. 
 
With respect to paragraph 5, Licensing Staff have addressed this issue with the Planning 
Department and will report back to Committee at a later date. 
 
In addition to the above noted amendments, Council directed Staff to address with York Region 
the quality of Mobility Plus Services and the lack of taxi stands immediately north of Steeles 
Avenue. With respect to Mobility Plus Services, York Region has indicated that they are 
continually working with their contractors to establish a positive relationship and compliance.  
York Region has also indicated that there are currently no site reviews/studies to address taxi 
stands.   
 

• Proposed Amendment to Fees 
 
License fees set out in Schedule “B” were enacted by Council on December 12, 2005 and 
became effective on January 1, 2006. As a result of inflationary factors it has become necessary 
to project fees for the 2009 to 2011 licensing years, inclusive. The Consumer Price Index (CPI) 
which is updated from time to time by statistics Canada reflects broad changes in consumer 
spending habits as well as taking into account changes in production and services. Such indices 
are based on an analysis of goods and services and include operating costs related to energy 
and services and other overhead expenses. Based on these indices an annual rate of 2.5% is 
being recommended for initial and renewal fees for the various licensing categories. This increase 
will help offset the cost of the inflationary factors listed above.  Section 41 of the Amending By-
law will effectuate these changes. 
 

• Administrative Amendments 
 

During the course of this licensing review, Staff have noted sections of the Licensing By-law that 
require minor administrative amendments.  Sections 26 to 40 of the Amending By-law contain 
such amendments.  

 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
The recommendations in this report are consistent with the priorities previously set by Council, in 
that they promote the Pursuit of Excellence in Service Delivery, they Enhance and Ensure 
Community Safety, Health & Wellness, and they Enhance Productivity, Cost Effectiveness and 
Innovation.  The necessary resources have been allocated and approved. 
 
Regional Implications 
 

 None 

Conclusion 

The proposed amendments reflect new legislation and case law, while others are as a result of 
public consultation.  The proposed amendments to the Licensing By-law will streamline the 
Licensing process, thereby making it more efficient.   

Attachments 

Attachment #1—Amending By-law 

 



 

 

Report prepared by: 

Chris G. Bendick 
Solicitor 
 
Joseph Chiarelli 
Manager of Special Projects, Licensing & Permits 
 
Dave Madore 
Supervisor of Parking & Sign Control 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
Janice Atwood-Petkovski 
Commissioner of Legal and  
Administrative Services and City Solicitor 

 

 Joseph Chiarelli 
 Manager of Special Projects, 
 Licensing and Permits 

 




































